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FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

  
ADORATION & BENEDICTION:  
Every Wednesday, 5:00 pm, in the church. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK:  
Contact the parish office for an appointment. If it is an emergency 
after office hours, please use the emergency line message. 
 

BAPTISM:   
Contact Deacon Richard to sign-up for the classes (If expecting, 
preferably during the 2nd trimester). 
 

CONFIRMATION, RELIGIOUS EDUCATION:  
Contact Joel Padgett at the parish office for complete information. 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION: 
You may visit the St. Clare Perpetual Eucharistic Adoration Chapel at 
any time. Contact the parish office to learn more and to become a 
substitute or permanent adorer. 
 

MARRIAGE:  
Contact the parish office as soon as an engagement is discussed to 
meet with Father Chris. 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS:  
To register, please pick up a registration packet by the office window 
or download from the home page on our website. 
 

RCIA (The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults): 
If you are interested in becoming Catholic or just want to learn about 
the Catholic Faith, contact Deacon Richard for information about the 
program. 
 

RECONCILIATION:  
Saturday: 4:00-4:45 pm, Sunday: 6:15-6:45 am, Tuesday & Thursday: 
7:15-7:45 am, Wednesday: 5:15-5:45 pm, Friday: 8:15-8:45 am, and 
by appointment. 
 

ROSARY: 
The Rosary is prayed twenty minutes before weekend Masses, and 
after all weekday Masses. 

  

PARISH STAFF 
  

Administrative Secretary……….….....…….....…Lisa Spitz 
lspitz@evdio.org 

  

Bookkeeper/Business Manager…....……….Paula Jordan 
 pjordan@evdio.org 

  

Director of Music/Liturgy………......…..…Berny Heitzman 
bheitzman@evdio.org 

  

Maintenance ……………….….…..…….George Smiljanich 
gsmiljanich@evdio.org 

  

Part-Time Secretary………..............................Jane Young 
 jayoung@evdio.org 

  

Parish Catechetical Leader.…….......….….....Joel Padgett 
 jpadgett@evdio.org 

  

Pre-School Director/Teacher…..….....….…..…Traci Davis 
 tdavis@evdio.org 

  

Youth Minister…..…….………………………...Wade Lovell 
 wlovell@evdio.org                     

 

Father Chris Forler, Pastor 
cforler@evdio.org 

 

Deacon Vince Bernardin   
vbernardin@evdio.org 

 

Deacon Richard Leibundguth 
rleibundguth@evdio.org 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday 5:00 pm 
Sunday 7:00 am & 10:00 am 
Weekday: 
Tuesday & Thursday  8:00 am 
Wednesday  6:00 pm 
Friday  9:00 am 
First Saturday of the month  8:00 am 



Advertiser of the Week 

Please patronize our sponsors and 
thank them for supporting our bulletin 

Sunday, February 9, 2020 
 

 Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

1st Reading: Isaiah 58:7-10 

2nd Reading: 1 Corinthians 2:1-5 

Gospel: Matthew 5:13-16 

 

Weekly Budget $     13,400.00  
Collection January 25 & 26 $     13,760.27  
Online Collection $       4,373.42  
Total $     18,133.69  
Difference $       4,733.69  
 

Budget YTD: $   402,000.00  
Actual: $   446,359.32  
Difference:   $     44,359.32  
 

St. Vincent de Paul $          125.00 
St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry $            15.00  
Gabriel Project $            55.00 
Latin America $          124.00 
 

Note: All checks for special collections (SVdP, Food 
Pantry, etc.) need to be made out to St. John. 

 

The candles in the Sanctuary Lamp and the 
St. Clare Adoration Chapel 

will burn this week 

 
In Honor of 

Christa McDaniel 
 

Donated By: Ruth McDaniel 

MEMORY CANDLES 
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February 3 - February 9 

 
Mon. No Mass 
 
Tues. † Henry David Faulkner 
8:00 am req. by John & Paula Baumgart 
 
Wed. †  Patricia Hirsch 
6:00 pm req. by Roger & Brian Titzer 
  
Thurs. † Mary Jo Rumble 
8:00 am req. by Ron & Diana Ziliak 
 
Fri. Emily Shroud 
9:00 am req. by James Smith 
 
Sat. For the Parish 
5:00 pm  
 
Sun. † Bob Marx 
7:00 am req. by Terry & Roni Grimes 
 
Sun. (Liv.) Lee & † Edna Temple  
10:00 am req. by Matt & Alicia Nichols 

MASS INTENTIONS 

 

January 25 & 26 
 

    5:00 pm  160 
  7:00 am  121 
  10:00 am 276 
 

  Total         557, 34% 
 

Currently there are 623 families 
registered with 1,621 members 

Give Your “First Fruits” Back to God 

  

To Parish……..5-8% 
To Diocese……1% 
To Charities…..1-4% 

ATTENDANCE FINANCIAL GIVING  

SCRIPTURE READINGS Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
As we well know (or at least as a priest, I am well aware), the Church is facing 
many challenges and struggles at this time. Clerical abuse, financial difficulties, 
declining membership, people vacating for various reasons, and a general lack 
of understanding and catechesis amongst many of the faithful name just a few 
of the big ones. To be frank, many of these things can be attributed to a failure 
of leadership on many levels. Just as we know from watching secular news, all 
too often, we concentrate on the bad and fail to recognize the good that we do 
have. 
 
In addition, we do have so much that is good here in the diocese. One of those 
great goods is our chief shepherd. I’ve talked about this multiple times before, 
but we are supremely blessed to have Joseph Siegel as our bishop. I’m not 
saying this because I am a company man. I say this because it is true, and the 
included picture of our bishop praying with our kids speaks to that. 
 
Some time ago our youth minister, Wade Lovell (himself fantastic) had the 
foresight to ask the bishop if he would be willing to come to talk to our youth 
group for a Q&A session. This was not just because our Confirmation Mass is 
coming up, but just for the edification of all of our youth. He graciously gave us 
a slot out of his extremely full schedule this last Wednesday night. In fact, for 
nearly three hours he celebrated Mass for the kids and then answered their 
many unscripted questions very candidly. How many bishops have the time to 
be able to do this for a parish youth group? Not many. How many are willing to 
make the sacrifices to make it happen? Even fewer. We have a bishop that is 
able and willing to go to those lengths for us, and that is something to be 
profoundly grateful for! Let us always support him with prayer! 
 
In Christ our High Priest, 
-Fr. Chris 
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Parish Emails & Text Messages 
 

Flocknote is a new communication tool to help keep you 
informed on important communications and what is happening 
at St. John the Evangelist. To receive parish emails and/or text 
messages: 

Text: StJohnDaylight To: 84576 
Online at: https://StJohntheEvangelistCath4.flocknote.com 

 

Catholic Men's Conference of Western Kentucky 
Saturday, February 15, RiverPark Center, Owensboro 

This year's conference focuses on what it means to be a 
Catholic man in a secular world, how to become better fathers, 
sons, husbands, and brothers, and why we have an obligation 
to evangelize. Speakers are Patrick Madrid, Brian Greenfield, 
Bruce Sullivan. Order tickets & info: www.KyCatholic.com. $30 
adult, $15 student grade 12+. Lunch is provided. 

 
Condolences to the family of: 

 

Larry Scheller 
 

May his soul and the souls of the 
faithful departed rest in peace 

 

Knights of Columbus  
Pancake Breakfast 

 

Sunday, February 9 
7:30 am - 11:30 am 

 

Menu: pancakes, sausage, O.J., milk & coffee. 
Cost: $6/adults, $4/children 10 & younger. 

 

All proceeds will go to Fr. Deydier House of Discernment. 

St. Vincent de Paul - St. John Daylight Conference 
Scholarship 2020/2021 Academic Year 

For the 2nd year, the Society of St. Vincent de Paul, St. John 
Daylight Conference, has established a college scholarship for 
the 2020/2021 academic year. The scholarship, in the amount 
of $750, is for a high school senior who is a member of our 
parish. The scholarship is completely funded by the members 
of the St. John St. Vincent de Paul conference. Scholarship 
applications are in the Commons. The deadline is April 1. 

 

Mother to Mother 
Monday, February 10 

 

The Mother to Mother group will resume 
meetings February 10, 6:00-7:30 pm, in the 
Holy Family room. All mothers are welcome 
and children are always welcome! Join the 
group on Flocknote to receive emails and/or 
text messages. 

 

Blessing of the Throats 
 

February 8 & 9  
 

After all Masses 

 

Lent Schedule 2020 

 
 

6:00 pm 

6:00 pm 

6:00 pm 

6:00 pm 

 

6:00 pm, 

 

6:00 pm, 
 

          6:00 pm, until all confessions heard 
 

          7:00 pm, until all confessions heard

Confessions will be available at 5:15 pm, 
and Mass at 6:00 pm. 

 

Palm Collection 
 

Bring your palms and place them in the marked 
basket in the Commons. They will be used at 
the Ash Wednesday Masses. Please bring 
them in by Sunday, February 16. 

 

Altar Society Catered Dinner 
Tuesday, February 4 

6:00 pm, Gym 
Cost: $5 

 

All Ladies of the parish are Invited! 

 

St. Meinrad Weekend Feb. 22 & 23 
 

For many years, our Diocese has benefited from the ministry of 
those formed at Saint Meinrad Archabbey, Seminary & School 
of Theology. Feb. 22 & 23, our parish will learn more about 
their important work from a monk of St. Meinrad. 
In our archdiocese, 49 active and retired priests, 52 permanent 
deacons, and 344 lay ministers attended Saint Meinrad. In 
addition, countless high school students were formed in faith 
and prepared for liturgical ministry through Saint Meinrad’s 
“One Bread, One Cup” program. After the weekend, Archabbot 
Kurt Stasiak, OSB, will send a letter asking for your financial 
support to continue their efforts.  Please consider partnering in 
their work. As always, please continue to pray more vocations 
to the priesthood, permanent diaconate, vowed religious life, 
and lay ministry. To learn more about St. Meinrad & to submit 
prayer requests, text “Prayer” to 800-682-0988 or 
saintmeinrad.edu/prayer.  

 

Troops of St. George February Events 
Meeting: Feb. 3, 6 pm, Gym. Activity: Dutch oven cooking 
instruction and how to make a cobbler. 
 

Activity: Feb. 16, time-TBD, burgers and hatchet throwing. 
 

Info: Sean Boyles, 812-430-9560, sjb484@msn.com. 



 

The Good Shepherd Prayer Apostolate: 
Contact: Marie Dasher, 812-455-2905 
Next meeting: To be scheduled, 5:30 pm (St. Elizabeth) 
The group prays for the Bishop’s office special intentions, for 
our priests, seminarians, an increase to vocations, and for our 
Diocese. Information available in the Adoration Chapel. 
 

Mary's Prayer Warriors 
Contact: Karen Miller, 812-204-1488.  
Meet 2nd Thursday of each month, 9 am, (Church) 
All adult men & women are invited. We pray for priests, for 
America, our children, & a few others. We end with a rosary 
for the special intentions of the group. 
 

Perpetual Eucharistic Adoration: 
For questions, to sign up for a holy hour, or to have access to 
the chapel, contact Jane at jayoung@evdio.org or 812-867-
3718 ext. 313. You may visit the chapel at any time. 
 

Prayer Shawl Ministry: 
Contact: Lois Martin, 812-303-4541.  
Next meeting: February 3, 10 am. (Holy Family) 
What is a prayer shawl? It is a shawl either knit or crocheted with 
our praying hands. We prey while it is being made. Who needs 
one? Anyone who is in need of comfort and prayer, lonely, 
undergoing treatment, or grieving. To receive one, contact Lois 
Martin. There is no cost and they are made with love. 
 

Renewal In The Spirit: 
Contact: Donna Todd, 812-602-3003 
First & third Mondays of the month, 6:30 pm (Holy Family) 
All are welcome to the prayer group. “He will Baptize you with 
the Holy Spirit and Fire” (Matthew 3:11, Luke 3:16) 
Diocesan information: www.evansvillecharismaticrenewal.org 
 

Sacred and Immaculate Heart Prayer Apostolate: 
Contact: Grace Robertson, 812-306-4689. 
Meet every Wednesday, 5-6 pm, in the adoration chapel. Join 
us as we celebrate 11 years as a prayer group. We pray 
aloud the Rosary & Chaplet of Divine Mercy, favorite prayers, 
and request prayers for special intentions & gratitude. 
 

Seminarian of the Month:  
Send a note of encouragement to: Aaron 
Herrenbruck, St. Meinrad School of Theology, 
200 Hill Dr., St. Meinrad, IN 47577. Email: 
Aherrenb@purdue.edu. Class: First Philosophy. 
Home Parish: St. Clement. 

PRAYER 
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"We become what we contemplate. One who contemplates 
disfigured things becomes inwardly disfigured. One who 
contemplates transfigured things becomes inwardly 
transfigured. One who contemplates the all-beautiful Face of 
the Incarnate Word will be supernaturally beautified." - St. 
Therese of Lisieux 
 

"So you could not keep watch with me for one hour?" 
- Matthew 26:40 

 
  
 

ST. CLARE PERPETUAL ADORATION CHAPEL  

 

Inclement Weather Policy 
There will be NO Daily Mass (Tuesday - Friday) and the office 

will be closed when the Evansville Diocese schools and/or 
Evansville Vanderburgh schools are canceled. 

Please check the local news for school closings. 
There will be Daily Mass when the schools are on a delay. 

Sunday morning Religious Education closing will be 
announced via email. When Religious Education is canceled 
there will be no Children’s Liturgy of the Word. 

 

Capital Campaign Payment Reminder 
Checks for the Capital Campaign need to be made out to: 

 

Stewards of God’s Grace 
 

Mail your payment to: 
 Stewards of God’s Grace, 

PO Box 4169 
Evansville, IN 47724-0169 

 

MEMORY CANDLES RESERVATION FORM 
 

I would like to reserve candles in the Sanctuary Lamp  
and in the St. Clare Adoration Chapel 

 during the week of (Monday through Sunday): 
  
  

Dates:                                
  

Please circle one:      In Honor of        In Memory of 
  
  

Name of Person(s):                      
  
  
Donated By:                          
  
  
Phone Number:                        

 
Please include your check for $25.   

 

You can put this form and check into the collection basket or 
bring to the parish office. 
 

If you have any questions please call the office, 812-867-3718 

 

Light a Candle for Your Loved One 
 

You can arrange to have the candles in the Sanctuary Lamp &  
Adoration Chapel burn “In Memory of” or “In Honor of” your 
loved one for a week (Monday through Sunday). An 
acknowledgement of your request will be placed in our bulletin 
listing the loved one who is being remembered, along with the 
name of the donor. Contact the church office to reserve a 
week or fill out the form below and return with payment of $25. 

 

Administrative Assistant 
 

The Diocese of Evansville has an opening for a full-time 
Administrative Assistant for the Office of the Bishop. The 
successful candidate will be highly motivated, a self-starter, 
service oriented, able to deal with multiple tasks, and able to 
adhere to detail and deadlines. This position will assist in the 
overall administrative duties of the office. Candidates must be 
practicing Catholics in good standing with the Church, have at 
least an Associate’s Degree in General Business or related 
field, OR 3-5 years’ work experience. Proven experience in 
Microsoft Office products is required. For consideration, please 
mail resume with cover letter to: hr-bishopassistant@evdio.org. 



 

Cursillo Ultreya: 
Contact: Matt & Alicia Nichols, 
stjohnsdaylight@evansvillecursillo.com 
Meetings: First Saturday of the month, after 8 am Mass (Gym) 
 

Habitat for Humanity: 
Contact: Ray Lambert, 812-867-5402 
 

Health Ministries/Helping Hand: 
Contact: Lori Rudolphi 812-568-2479, Lisa Jackson 812-457-
7881. Meetings quarterly 2nd Thurs., Feb/May/Aug/Nov. 
Next Meeting: February 13, 11:30 am, (Holy Family) 
Next Blood Drive: March 8, 8 am-Noon (Red Cross Bus) 
Blood pressure screenings after all Masses, second weekend 
of the month except during blood drives. 
 

Knights of Columbus Council 14659: 
Contact: Matt Nichols, 812-604-8988, 
matt.r.nichols@gmail.com 
Meetings: First Thursday of the month, 6:45 pm (St. Bernard) 
Next meeting: February 6. 
 

Mother to Mother: 
Contact: Jade Blankenberger, 812-453-7364, 
j.r.blankenberger@gmail.com  
Meetings 2nd Monday of the month (Sept.-May) 
 

Rosary Leaders: 
Contact: Marie Dasher, 812-455-2905 
If anyone is interested in leading the rosary at any of the 
Masses, contact Marie Dasher. Rosary Leaders should arrive 
25 minutes before Mass. 
 

St. Anne Altar Society: 
Contact: Mary Ellen VanDyke, 812-455-2492 
Next Meeting: February 4. Catered dinner, cost $5. 
 

St. John Men’s Club: 
Contact: Steve Wagner, 812-457-1678 
Meetings: Second Tuesday of the month, 7:00 pm, (Gym) 
Next meeting: February 11.  
 

St. Vincent de Paul: 
Contact: Donal Gogarty, svdpsjd@gmail.com 
Meetings: 2nd Thursday of the month, 7:00 pm (St. Catherine) 
 

Senior Citizen Mass/Breakfast: 
Contact: Virginia Miller, 812-867-5765 
Next senior Mass will be Thursday, February 6, followed by 
breakfast at the Merry-Go Round Restaurant. 
 

Troops of St. George: 
Contact: Sean Boyles, 812-430-9560, sjb484@msn.com 
Meetings: 1st Monday of the month, 6:00 pm (St. Catherine) 
 

Women’s Bible Study 
Contact: April Van Polen, 812-457-9453 
Meetings: Scheduled Fridays, 10 am (St. Elizabeth) 
 
Women’s Book Club 
Contact: Ginger Gogarty, 812-598-7167 
Next meeting: March 14, 9:00 am, (St. Catherine) 
Book: The Day Is Now Far Spent by Robert Cardinal Sarah 

 
 
 
 
 
Gabriel Project/Respect Life: 
Contact: Grace Robertson, 812-306-4689 
Meetings & Home Visits: First Monday of the month, 3:45 pm, 
St. Elizabeth room. Pack Bags: The Saturday before meeting 
& home visits, 8:30 am, St. Elizabeth room. 
Update: We continue to grow and are working with several 
new families in the Evansville area! We support needy 
pregnant mothers, their babies, & families. We do monthly 
visits & support them by praying with them, mentoring life 
skills, parenting, referring them to other community resources, 
and offering them help with some of their material needs. We 
also offer diapers, wipes, bus tokens, donated baby care items 
& baby/children’s clothing. Periodically, we offer personal 
hygiene & household items. We have limited space for 
inventory, resources of volunteers, & time for organization of 
the inventory. We ask that when you donate gently used baby 
or children’s clothing, that you please wash, bag, & label each 
item with gender & size. Thank you for generously supporting 
St. John’s Gabriel Project! Please keep these families in your 
prayers! Needed items: 4 chairs for a kitchen table. Contact 
Tarah Bracher, 812-483-5820, if you can help. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Vincent de Paul: 
Contact: Donal Gogarty, svdpsjd@gmail.com 
In the Gospel, we hear Simeon say to Mary: “… your own soul 
shall be pierced with a sword-so that the thoughts of many 
hearts may be laid bare.” 

Your generosity enables the Society of St. Vincent 
de Paul to bring hope to parents whose hearts are 
burden with worries and concerns. 

2019 was a busy year for the SVDP conference at St. John. 
Through your generous donations, we were able to help 96 
individuals/families with various needs such as rent, utilities, 
furniture, appliances, clothing and groceries. To all  who 
supported SVDP financially, volunteering, donations to the thrift 
store, participated in the Friends of the Poor Walk or through 
your prayers, thank you! Plans are underway to have the Thrift 
Store truck here in May. Items such as clothing, furniture, 
working appliances, and other household items are needed 
most. Interested in learning more about the SVDP conference 
here at St. John? Contact us at the email above. 

ACTIVITIES  RESPECT LIFE & SOCIAL JUSTICE  

SOCIETY of 

ST. VINCENT 

de PAUL 
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For information regarding any Liturgical Ministry or Choir, 
please contact Berny, 812-867-3718 or bheitzman@evdio.org. 
 

Adult choir practices are held on Thursdays at 6 pm, and 
Sundays at 9 am. 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY & CHOIR 



 

Preschool News 
 

Our Sweetheart Dance is Thursday, February 6, from 6:00-
7:00 pm. The children are looking forward to an evening of 
dancing, desserts, and love with their special guests. The 
Preschool Class will have their Valentine’s Day Party on 
Thursday, February 13. The Pre-Kindergarten Class will have 
their Valentine’s Day Party on Friday, February 14. 
 

“God is love” 1 John 4:16 
 
Daylight Discovery Preschool will NOT have school on 
Monday, February 17. 
 
We have started planning for the 2020-2021 school year. If 
you are interested in enrolling your child, please call the 
school 812-867-3718 or email tdavis@evdio.org. Our Spring 
Open House in on Sunday, March 1, from 1:00-3:00 pm.  
Please share our Open House 
information with families that 
might be interested in learning 
more about Daylight Discovery 
Preschool. 

 

Sunday, February 2 
8:00 am RCIA 
8:20 am Religious Ed 
8:20 am Adult Faith Formation (Church) 
9:00 am Choir Practice 
 
Monday, February 3 
10:00 am Prayer Shawl Group (Holy Family) 
3:45 pm Gabriel Project Meeting & Visits (St. Elizabeth) 
6:00 pm Troops of St. George (Gym) 
6:30 pm Renewal In The Spirit (Holy Family) 
 
Tuesday, February 4 
9:00 am Catholic Schoolhouse (All mobiles, Holy Family) 
6:00 pm Altar Society Dinner (Gym) 
 
Wednesday, February 5 
3:30 pm Youth Ministry (United Caring Shelter) 
5:00 pm Sacred & Immaculate Heart Prayer Apostolate 
6:30 pm Adult Faith Formation (Church) 
 
Thursday, February 6 
8:00 am Senior Mass/Breakfast 
6:00 pm Choir Practice 
6:45 pm Knights of Columbus (St. Bernard) 
 
Friday, February 7 
6:00 pm Homeschool Basketball Banquet (Gym) 
 
Saturday, February 8 
 
Sunday, February 9 
7:30 am K of C Pancake Breakfast (Gym) 
8:00 am RCIA 
8:20 am Religious Ed 
8:20 am Adult Faith Formation (Church) 
9:00 am Choir Practice 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE  
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Adult Faith Formation meets in the church on Wednesdays, 
6:30-8 pm or Sundays, 8:20-9:40 am. 
 

Adult Faith Formation - Bishop Barron’s Pivotal Players 
 

Upcoming dates: 
Feb.26, No class 

 

United Caring Shelter, 1st Wednesday of the month, 3:30-5:30 
pm. Meet at the downtown United Caring Shelter, 324 NW 6th 
St., to prepare & serve a meal to those in need. 
Apostle Nights, Every Wednesday during the school year 
(except 1st Wed.). Meet in the St. Catherine room from 6-8 
pm, for games, a discussion about how to live our faith, prayer, 
and pizza. 
 

Upcoming dates:  
Feb. 26, No class 
Feb. 29, Confirmation, 5:00 pm, Mass. 

Religious Education program is for preschool through 8th 
grade. Contact Joel Padgett in the parish office for more 
information.  
 

Upcoming dates: 
Check back for updates. 

Religious Education (Preschool - 8th Grade) 

High School Youth Ministry 

Adult Faith Formation 

 
 

If you are interested in becoming Catholic, or want to learn 
more about our faith, contact Deacon Richard Leibundguth by 
email, rleibundguth@evdio.org, or 812-499-0377. RCIA meets 
on scheduled Sundays, 8:00 am, September through Easter. 

RCIA RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS 

Diocesan Policy: Report and Inform 
The Diocese of Evansville has in place a policy that requires 
that any allegation of child abuse must be reported to civil 
authorities. If an allegation involves the sexual abuse of a 
minor by diocesan personnel, the Victim Assistance 
Coordinator must also be informed. Sexual misconduct 
violates human dignity and the mission of the church. The 
spiritual well-being of all victims, their families, and others in 
the community is of particular concern to the church. 
Report child abuse 
Every allegation of child abuse must be reported to Child 
Protection Services, an agency of Indiana state government. 
CPS Toll-free: 800-800-5556. Local law enforcement: 9-1-1. 
Report and inform 
In the event of an allegation of sexual abuse of a minor (a 
person under 18) by diocesan personnel, report the allegation 
to authorities, and inform the Victim Assistance Coordinator for 
the diocese: Toll-free: 866-200-3004, Local: 812-490-9565. 
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Mission  StatementMission  StatementMission  StatementMission  Statement    

of of of of     

St. John the EvangelistSt. John the EvangelistSt. John the EvangelistSt. John the Evangelist    

Catholic ChurchCatholic ChurchCatholic ChurchCatholic Church    

    
We, the family of We, the family of We, the family of We, the family of 

Catholic, Christian Catholic, Christian Catholic, Christian Catholic, Christian 

people of people of people of people of     

St. John the Evangelist St. John the Evangelist St. John the Evangelist St. John the Evangelist 

Parish, believe in the Parish, believe in the Parish, believe in the Parish, believe in the     

Word and the Works Word and the Works Word and the Works Word and the Works 

of God the Father, Son, of God the Father, Son, of God the Father, Son, of God the Father, Son, 

and Holy Spirit; and Holy Spirit; and Holy Spirit; and Holy Spirit;     

and celebrate the life, and celebrate the life, and celebrate the life, and celebrate the life, 

death and resurrection death and resurrection death and resurrection death and resurrection 

of Jesus Christ. of Jesus Christ. of Jesus Christ. of Jesus Christ.     

As people of faith, we As people of faith, we As people of faith, we As people of faith, we 

strive to welcome all strive to welcome all strive to welcome all strive to welcome all 

people, to proclaim the people, to proclaim the people, to proclaim the people, to proclaim the 

Gospel of Jesus Christ, Gospel of Jesus Christ, Gospel of Jesus Christ, Gospel of Jesus Christ, 

to teach Christian to teach Christian to teach Christian to teach Christian 

values, values, values, values,     

to care for people in to care for people in to care for people in to care for people in 

need, and to pray  need, and to pray  need, and to pray  need, and to pray  

together.together.together.together. 

Collection for the Church in Latin America 

the collection, it's not 
too late to give! Visit www.usccb.org/nationalcollections. Your 
gift makes a difference! 
 

Mater Dei Enrolling for 2020-2021 
All 8th graders are invited to be part of the Class of 2024! 
Enrollment is open. Apply online, materdeiwildcats.com. Click 
"Enroll Today!" button at top of the homepage. Please attend 
the freshman registration meeting Feb. 5, 5:30 pm, Mater Dei 
Kempf Auditorium. Tuition assistance available. Contact Jill 
Seiler, jseiler@evdio.org or 812-426-2258 ext. 322. 
 

28th World Day of the Sick February 11 
There are many forms of illness, just as there are many forms 
of poverty. Let this day serve as a reminder that we as the 
Catholic community of SW Indiana lift up in prayer those who 
carry the burden of illness in their lives. We are all united in 
Christ.  Info evdio.org/healthcare.html or Office of Family & 
Life, 812-424-5536. 

 

Holy Redeemer Kindergarten Roundup 
Feb.13, 6 pm, 918 W. Mill Rd.  Info: 812-422-3688 or 
holyredeemercatholicschool.com. 
 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend 
Do you have a good marriage? Do you want to make it even 
better? Find out how you can make this happen. Weekends at 
Mount St. Francis Centre for Spirituality, New Albany, Feb. 14
-16, & Aug. 14-16 or Our Lady of Fatima Retreat House, 
Indianapolis, April 24-26 & Nov. 6-8. Info: wwme.org. 
 

TEC (Teens Encounter Christ) St. Mary’s, Ireland 
Feb 15-17, 3-day experience for those who are searching for 
goals, acceptance, meaning, & community. Adults are 
welcome. Reflect on your life, ideas, hopes, & dreams away 
from home, school, and/or work. Info & register: switec.org/ 
 

Evansville Cursillo Eucharistic Adoration 
The New Palanca Chapel for Cursillo retreats at Holy Rosary, 
will be in their new Nativity Chapel. The Palanca Chapel is 
open for Eucharistic Adoration 2-7 pm, each Saturday of a 
Cursillo Retreat weekend. Volunteers are needed for Sat. 
Feb. 22. Contact Mike Rennie, renniemike22@yahoo.com 
or text 812-671-4042. 
 

All-You-Can-Eat Breakfast 
Feb. 23, 8am-noon. $7/person, kids 8 & under free. Biscuits & 
gravy, eggs, hash browns, sausage, pancakes & mixed 
fruit. Coffee, milk or juice included. St. Anthony cafeteria, 704 
N. 1st Ave., Evansville. 
 

Holy Rosary’s Faith Day 
Join us March 7, 9am-12:30 pm. Keynote speaker Fr. Guerric 
DeBona, OSB, & 6 other presenters will help us to “Imagine a 
World… Where HOPE Abounds!” Register online hrparish.org 
or 812-477-8923. Child care is available. No charge for Faith 
Day, but a free will offering will be taken. 
 

Annual Lenten Day of Recollection 
All are invited to the St. Vincent de Paul Society annual 
Lenten Day of Recollection, “Live Lent Like a Saint,” March 7, 
8 am-2 pm, Daughters of Charity, Seton Residence. Spiritual 
director is Fr. Tyler Tenbarge. Cost $10/person, includes 
breakfast & dinner. RSVP 812-423-7842 by March 2. 
 

Rachel Vineyard Healing Retreat, Bloomington Area 
March 13-15, for women & men who have known regret, 
sorrow, guilt or shame after abortion. Weekend combines 
living scripture meditations, spiritual exercises, & discussions  
that leads to the heart of God’s love. Confidential 
info: projectrachel@archindy.org or 317-452-0054. 
 

Rachel’s Vineyard Retreat, Nashville Area 
March 20-22, a weekend of emotional healing & spiritual 
renewal. Retreats for women & men who are suffering from 
the lingering effects of abortion. Confidential info: Wendy 270-
474-4707, wendyc@hopeafterabortionky.com. 

LMNOPQMRST MMUMVNWPV for FEBRUARY 8 & 9 

  SATURDAY 
5:00 PM 

SUNDAY 
7:00 AM 

SUNDAY 
10:00 AM 

SWPXWPV Noah Albin  
Isabelle Smith  

Charles Bosse  
Mike Bosse  

Jack Bindley  
Rylee Lasher  

LWRNYPV Jacob Jobe (1)  
Scott Taylor (2)  

Eric Schnur (1)  
Janet Effron (2)  

John Kippenbrock (1)  
Edwin David (2)  

EORZSPMVNMR 
MMUMVNWPV 

Brenda Walton  
Jerry Walton  
Deacon Richard 

Michelle Rexing  
Brian Wagner  
Thelma Whoberry  

Mary Lou Bradley   
Jenny Karges  
Deacon Richard 

UVZWPV Mark Hoffman  
Tom Rogge  

Jim Alvey  
Mike Whoberry  

Keith Karges  
Alvin Martin  

GPWWNWPV Brenda Walton  
Jerry Walton  

Larry Neidlinger  
Allen Titzer  

Desi Probus  
SUB REQUESTED 

RYVSP[ Volunteer Jerry & Charlene Scheller Donna Todd 

SSRPMVNSU Craig Jordan  Jane Young  Matt Nichols  

Amanda Cadden 
Stephanie Smith 
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